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Investing in our schools  

As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild public education, the 2024-25 Budget is 
delivering record education funding, including $3.6 billion for new and upgraded schools in 
Western Sydney. This targeted investment will ensure growing communities get access to a world 
class public education. 

Project overview 

Work is underway for a new high school for Gledswood Hills and Gregory Hills. In the short term, a 
purpose built temporary high school will cater for Year 7 students in 2025. It will be located 
alongside Gregory Hills Public School.  

The temporary high school will accommodate up to 150 Year 7 students in 2025 and up to 300 
students in 2026 (accommodating Year 7 and 8 students) and will include:  

• general classrooms  
• specialist classrooms for science, wood and multipurpose workshops, food technology, music 

and visual arts  
• a library and administration facilities  
• dedicated toilets and change rooms.  

The permanent high school is due to open Day 1 Term 1 2027 and will include:  

• new permanent modern classrooms 
• specialist support classrooms 
• a multipurpose hall for sports and performance, sports and recreation facilities 
• a covered outdoor learning area (COLA), a library, canteen and administration facilities.  

Progress update permanent site  

We are pleased to confirm the construction tender for the permanent high school has been 
released. The contractor, once appointed, will advance the design of the new buildings to prepare 
for construction, which will start once the planning approval is received.  
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Next steps  

• Complete the tender process and award the construction contract. When the contractor has 
been appointed, we will establish the timeline for the new school build and share it with the 
school community.  

• Progressing the statutory planning process for the permanent high school. A planning 
application will be prepared, which will be supported by a range of specialist reports. We will 
notify the community when the application is placed on public exhibition at which time the 
reports will be available to view.  

More information 

A project webpage is also available where you can find more details about the project. 
Visit edu.nsw.link/GHHS or scan the QR code for all the project details, current and 
past project updates and documentation.  

 
 

  

 

 

    

Please note School Infrastructure will be closed from 5 pm Friday 20 December 2024 to 9 am 
Monday 6 January 2025. 

 

mailto:schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/

